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ANNOUNCEMENTS AND UPCOMING EVENTS 

February 2020 

MEET THE MAYOR – FEBRUARY 19 AT 7:30PM 
Meet the Mayor and Township Committee on Wednesday, February 19 at 7:30 PM in Kirby 
Hall.  This is a great chance to hear our representatives discuss the issues facing Harding 
and for citizens to ask questions and get answers in an informal, freewheeling setting.  
Sure to be discussed are the property tax reassessment, Hurstmont redevelopment and 
affordable housing demands.  But citizens can ask about roads, bridges, plastic bags, 
parks, etc.  See you there! 
 
STATEMENT BY MAYOR CHRIS YATES 
Statement by Mayor Chris Yates at Township Re-Organization Meeting 
Thank you for coming tonight as we participate in one of the great activities of our local 
democracy. 
I would like to begin by thanking my TC colleagues for their hard work and commitment to 
Harding. Last year was a grueling year as we worked to meet the obligations in our affordable 
housing settlement, particularly with regard to the redevelopment of the Hurstmont site, 
approved the sale of The Farm, amended our open space ordinance to shift some focus to 
stewardship of our lands, passed ordinances to protect Harding from reckless action on the 
state’s part with regard to marijuana legalization, completed the new DPW building, 
completed the property tax revaluation, and implemented the restructuring of the police 
department, among others things. All of these things required significant work by the TC and 
town employees.  Thank you to everyone. 
Our volunteers, as they do every year, stepped up and did the hard work required to protect 
our town and keep the Harding we love.  All of our boards and committees worked hard to 
carry out their missions.  The advisory committee for the Hurstmont redevelopment did 
exceptional work in shaping the outcome of the development on that site and ensuring that it 
will be a positive impact on Harding.  Everyone in town should thank them when they see 
them. 



 
Special thanks go to our administrator Bob Falzarano.  I like to say that not only has he seen 
everything that comes around- he’s seen it twice. We are lucky to have him at the helm as 
we navigate through these choppy waters. 
So what’s ahead in 2020?  We received an extension to complete the developer’s agreement 
for Hurstmont and hope to complete that in the first quarter.  We will complete the sale of 
the Farm in the first quarter.  We hope to receive final approval for the diversion and 
disposal of Glen Alpin this year.  We will negotiate a new contract with the PBA by year’s 
end. We will introduce a budget that will keep Harding’s property taxes the lowest in Morris 
County and the state.  We will continue to work with the county and state to improve traffic 
conditions at the intersection of Glen Alpin/Tempe Wick and 202.   Planning and discussion 
continue in order to protect Harding from future rounds of affordable housing. Financial 
planning continues to ensure Harding’s financial strength is maintained and our taxes are kept 
low.  Our objectives remain:  keep taxes low and quality of life high. 
Harding continues to work in what can only be described as a hostile state operating 
environment.  Taxes, mandates, regulations, and other things coming from Trenton continue 
to erode the quality of life in New Jersey and prompt people to leave the state. This 
contributes to pressure on our real estate values and tax base and makes it harder to keep 
the Harding we love. 
The best way to ensure Harding’s future is through your civic involvement.  Volunteer and 
offer your common sense and expertise.  The generous commitment your time and wisdom is 
what has kept Harding thriving and will ensure our bright future.  So it is with a grateful heart 
we thank all of you for your love of Harding and your hard work to protect its future. 
 
HISTORIC HOUSE OF THE YEAR 
The Historic Preservation Commission is taking submissions and nominations for the 2020 
Historic House of the Year.  The entry deadline is March 1, 2020. 
Historic House of the Year is a chance for the Historic Preservation Commission to highlight a 
property that enhances the historic character of Harding Township by adding aesthetic value 
and interest to the community. 
In the entry, please include a brief history of the home and property, an explanation of the 
renovation work and photographs that showcase the house. More criteria can be found on the 
township website. 
 Please submit your nomination to Lori Tagliarino in the Historic Preservation Commission 
Office, located in the Kirby Municipal Building at 21 Blue Mill Road.   
 
TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE 
Harding Township Committee Meeting - January 13, 2020 
The Harding Township Committee had a very short meeting on Monday, January 13

th
.  The 

meeting opened with the presentation by the Harding Township Civic Association of its Hesna 
Pfeiffer Award for Civic Achievement to Kim Howard for her years of volunteerism within the 
Community.  The Committee received an update from Carol Bianchi, of JCP&L, regarding its 



tree trimming program in Harding during 2020.  The Committee continued its discussion from 
December of the Open Space Committee’s Management Plans and budget for 2020 and 
accepted the Open Spaces Committee’s budget recommendations which will be incorporated 
in the full Township budget as it is finalized.  Finally, the Committee took up and passed the 
Consent Agenda, excluding the redesignation of Hurstmont Estates Acquisitions LLC as the 
Conditional Redeveloper of the Hurstmont site which was removed from the Consent Agenda 
at the meeting and deferred until the February meeting.     
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP SCHOOL KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 
Harding Township School Kindergarten Registration 2020-2021 School Year 
Kindergarten Registration is currently underway for the 2020-2021 school year. If you have 
not yet registered your child, kindly contact Mrs. Howard at 973-267-6398, ext. 108.   
Registrations are held at the Harding Township Middle School Main Office, 34 Lee’s Hill Road 
in New Vernon.  
Entering Kindergarten students must have attained the age of five years on or before October 
1, 2020.  An orientation program for you and your child will be offered on Tuesday, March 31, 
2020.   At that time, we will provide information about our Kindergarten program and assist 
your child in making a smooth transition to our school community. The following documents 
are required for registration: 

 Original birth certificate        

 List of immunizations 

 Two forms of documentation to establish residency such as: property tax 
bills/deeds/mortgage or closing statement, lease agreement, bank documents, 
licenses, vehicle registration, voter registration, recent utility/cable/phone bills; 
documents pertaining to military status and assignment; any other form of 
documentation relevant to demonstrating entitlement to attend school. 

 
GREAT SWAMP WATERSHED ASSOCIATION 
Evening Briefing: The Joy of Backyard Bird Feeding 
February 4, 2020, 5:30-7:00 PM 
GSWA Headquarters 
568 Tempe Wick Rd., Morristown, NJ  
Did you know that with minimal effort you can attract over 30 different species of native 
birds to your backyard? Attracting birds is a great way to bring us closer to nature, providing 
hours of entertainment for you and your family. Join us as Pete Axelrod of Wild Birds 
Unlimited reviews the how-to’s, providing tips on using bird feeders, water and shelter to 
attract native birds. Also learn how to discourage the presence of nuisance animals. Come 
learn how to make your yard bird friendly. This event is free to all GSWA members; a $10 
donation is appreciated from non-member adults, $5 for children. Registration is required. 
Register at GreatSwamp.org or call 973-538-3500. 
 
 



Sunday Hike Series: Dogs’ Best Friends and Family Hike 
Sunday, February 9, 1:00-3:00 PM 
GSWA Conservation Management Area (CMA) 
93 Tiger Lily Ln., Harding Twp., NJ 
Calling all pooches! Grab your family and a leash, and c’mon out to the CMA for a much-
needed, mid-winter hike. We know you’re ready to get some fresh air and sniff new smells. 
This is your day! We only ask that you play nice with other dogs, remain on your leash for the 
full hike, and ask your humans to bring you some water and pet waste bags. There is a limit 
of 15 pups (but no limit on the number of humans) so shake a leg and register today! This 
event is free for GSWA members, non-members: suggested donation of $10 for adults and $5 
for children. Registration is required. Register online at GreatSwamp.org or call 973-538-
3500. 
 
I Heart Cosmos & Tinis Valentine Tasting 
Wednesday, February 12, 1:00-3:00 PM 
GSWA Headquarters 
568 Tempe Wick Rd., Morristown, NJ 
GSWA is concocting love potions to put you in the mood for Valentine's Day. From a classic 
cosmo to a dill pickle martini, sample eight different cosmo and martini drinks that are sure 
to amuse. Enjoy a variety of treats that compliment these tasty cocktails. Play along with our 
pub-style quiz and you may take home one of several delightful Valentine's Day prizes while 
learning a little more about the Great Swamp. Attend this cosmotini tasting with friends, 
alone, or with your Valentine. You may discover your next new favorite drink, and we will 
send you home with recipes so you can make them all at home! This event is free to all non-
members, as well as all GSWA members who bring a non-member friend. So, come have a fun 
pre-Valentine's Day evening on us! Registration is required. Register at GreatSwamp.org or 
call 973-538-3500. 
 
Kids Winter Nature Detectives Hike 
February 17, 1:00-3:00 PM 
Great Swamp National Wildlife Refuge 
Bluebird Parking Lot on Pleasant Plains Rd. 
(approx. 0.5 miles north of the refuge's south gate, and 1.6 miles south of the Helen C. 
Fenske Visitor Center) 
Looking for a fun and educational outdoor activity for your kids? Gather up your family for an 
adventure through the snowy forest. Together, we will set off in hot pursuit of the region’s 
most-wanted wintertime wildlife on this nature detective discovery hike at Great Swamp 
National Wildlife Refuge. Learn how to identify animals from their tracks, scats and other 
leave-behind clues. Spy on secret hideouts used by birds, wintering insects, and other 
woodland creatures. Unmask the dining preferences of deer, raccoons, and even coyotes by 
putting the magnifying glass to some scat. All this detective work is easier than you think, 
plus it’s great to be outdoors in the winter! We will also talk about their winter-time 



activities and how the Refuge critters survive the coldest months of the year in anticipation 
of the spring thaw. Fun for all ages but especially for children ages 5 to 10. Be sure to dress 
for the weather. Waterproof boots are strongly encouraged. Bring a snack and water if you 
like. Registration is required. Register at GreatSwamp.org or call 973-538-3500. 
 
Beer & Pizza Pub Quiz 
Sunday, February 23, 1-4 PM 
Great Swamp Watershed Association (GSWA) Headquarters 
568 Tempe Wick Road, Morristown, NJ 
Back by popular demand, it's the GSWA Pub Quiz! Enjoy hot pizza, cold beer, Jeopardy-style 
questions, and lots of laughs. Play for prizes and bragging rights. Gather up to three of your 
smartest friends and brush up on your water quality and enviro facts. Your friends being party 
poopers? Not a problem. We will team you up with other enthusiastic players. Entry fee: $15 
per person covers your food, 2 beers, and quiz participation. Ages 10 and older are welcome. 
Teams must have at least 1 member who’s 18 or older to compete; maximum team size: 4 
people, maximum number of teams: 9. Must be 21+ to drink alcoholic beverages. ID will be 
checked. This event will fill up fast and space is limited, so don’t put it in "Jeopardy," 
register today! Register at GreatSwamp.org or call 973-538-3500. 
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP PTO 
Save the Date! The Harding Township Educational Foundation (HTEF) and the Harding 
Township School Parent Teacher Organization (PTO) would like to invite you to a fundraising 
event on Saturday, April 25th, 2020. Enjoy an evening of food, drinks, live band, and 
Cornhole Competition. Event to be held at Crewe Hill Stables. More details to follow. 
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP RECREATION ASSOCIATION 
Lacrosse Registration Is Now Open! 
Registration for Spring lacrosse is now open. We offer a Minilaxers clinic for Harding boys and 
girls in grades K-2 and girl’s lacrosse for Harding girls in grades 3-8.  
For more information, please see the HTRA Lacrosse page at http://htra.info/lacrosse/.  
Harding T-Ball Registration is Now Open! 
Registration for the Harding Township T-Ball is now open.  It’s still cold outside but Spring is 
around the corner!  Season runs from mid-April to end of May, with games every Friday from 
5:45-7pm.  
For more information and to register online, please see the T-Ball page www.HTRA.info  
Harding Summer Camp Registration will be open in February! 
Registration for the Harding Township Day Camp will open in February, check back to the 
HTRA website! 
We provide campers with a positive summer camping experience with a variety of activities 
that emphasize fun, relaxation and exploration!   
Find more info on all HTRA sports at www.HTRA.info 
 

http://htra.info/lacrosse/
http://www.htra.info/


PROPERTY ALERT SERVICE 
Protect Yourself from Mortgage Fraud: Register with “Property Alert Service” 
Mortgage fraud is a rapidly growing crime where the crook tries to grab your property.  To 
combat this, our Morris County Clerk has launched a new online service that will alert you 
when someone is registering a lien, changing a deed, etc.  on your property. 
The County Clerk (Ann Grossi) “records and maintains every conveyance of real property 
within the county, including deeds, mortgages, liens, subdivision maps and all other related 
legal documents”.   So this data base is the official repository of this important information.  
If anyone is trying to do something funny, it will have to be recorded with the County Clerk.  
The new service, called the Property Alert Service, will send you an email when any 
transaction related to your property is filed with her office. BUT YOU HAVE TO LOGON AND 
CREATE AN ACCOUNT.  It’s simple: Go to www.morriscountyclerk.org , choose “E-Services” 
then “Property Alert Service”.  The website is not as easy as Amazon, but it works and it’s 
worth the effort. 
 
BRIDLE PATH ASSOCIATION 
Happy New Year members!   Hope everyone is staying warm during our recent bizarre warm 
to freezing weather. Our 1st quarterly BPA meeting is going to be February 3rd and we will 
usher in our new Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary to the board and start our planning 
for the new year on the trails. Keep an eye on your email for the introduction of our new 
board members and thank you all for a great 2019! 
Don’t forget - See Something/Do Something:  if you’re riding and see “something;” do 
something.  Don’t leave a hole, broken glass, fallen branches, etc. that could cause harm to 
you or your horse, or make the trails impassable, go without action.  If you personally cannot 
correct the situation, please email dorothymccann.dm@gmail.com and the Trail Maintenance 
committee will be notified. Social Media:  Please visit our Facebook Page at Harding Township 
Green Village Bridle Path Assoc. ; and, when visiting our Facebook Page, don’t forget to 
“Like” our Page!  Happy Trails. As always, remember no motor vehicles of any type are 
permitted on the HT/GV Bridle Path Trails! 
 
THE RAPTOR TRUST 
The Raptor Trust is an organization that provides free medical care to thousands of Injured 
and orphaned wild birds each year.   Located at 1390 White Bridge Road, Millington, NJ The 
Raptor Trust is offering the following events this winter.  Please visit TheRaptorTrust.org to 
register.   
Trivia – Animal love languages 
Saturday February 15

th
 2pm.  This quiz-style competition will include two rounds of questions 

and the opportunity to meet one of our education birds.  Ages 14 and up. $10 per person.  
Please register in advance at Theraptortrust.org 
 
Great Horned Owls in Love! 
Saturday February 8

th
 at 2:00 Discover how this important and thriving NJ species gets an 

http://www.morriscountyclerk.org/


early start at growing families and preparing for spring during snowy winters.  $10 per person.  
Please register in advance at Theraptortrust.org 
 
Frosty Feathers 
Sunday February 23rd at 11:00am and 1:00pm.  Families with kids ages 3-8 are invited to 
Huddle into our heated classroom for a warm cup of cider and a fun filled program on the 
fashionable fluff birds use to keep out the cold.  Please register in advance at 
Theraptortrust.org 
 
Education Open Houses  

Sunday February 16th and Monday February 17th Pop on in to visit the education staff inside our warm 
and cozy classroom full of avian artifacts, interactive games, craft projects, and informational exhibits.  
You may even meet a special feathered guest.  No fee or advanced registration required.   
 
Focus on Raptors  
Saturday March 28

th
 at 2pm.  An opportunity for committed shutterbugs to take close-range 

photographs of our educational raptors perched in an outdoor setting.  $150 per person.  
Please register in advance at Theraptortrust.org 
 
Private group tours 
Weekend and weekday availability.  Join one of our staff educators for a guided outdoor tour 
of the Raptor Trust’s aviary trail.  Learn about the Raptor Trust’s mission and history, as well 
as the life stories of some of our resident raptors before being introduced to one of our 
ambassador birds.  $100 per group, Maximum 10 people per group.  Call or email Shari Stern 
at  908-647-1091 or Education@theraptortrust.org to schedule.  
 
NEW VERNON FIRST AID SQUAD 
When you call 911, your call is routed to a specially trained dispatcher at the Morris County 
Office of Emergency Management, who, through a series of carefully selected questions, 
identifies the emergency, the current status of the patient(s), and dispatches all of the 
necessary resources including police, fire, paramedics and the First Aid Squad. While the 
dispatcher continues to get more information from the caller, these resources are en route to 
the patient. Additional information received by the dispatcher, as he continues taking 
information from the caller, is then passed on to in route resources by radio.  
The New Vernon Volunteer First Aid Squad responds to 911 calls in Harding 24/7. Last year 
was no exception. The First Aid Squad responded to more than 300 calls.  While most calls are 
for general medical emergencies, fall victims resulting in injury to the patient and motor 
vehicle accidents also account for a significant number of the Squad’s calls.  Last year, the 
First Aid Squad was particularly proud of its CPR save and the prompt recognition and 
transport of a stroke patient, which allowed for the patient’s complete recovery. 
The First Aid Squad responded to emergencies throughout Harding, to residences, schools and 
businesses. During 2019, the Squad reintroduced its Hands-Only-CPR program which was 



attended by more than 70 residents. 
Over the past few years, the First Aid Squad has lost several members due to retirement and 
relocation.  We are asking Harding residents to volunteer with the First Aid Squad in order to 
continue to provide the 24/7 level of excellent care our community has come to expect.  We 
urgently need new EMTs and drivers.  The Frist Aid Squad pays for any outside training and 
certification and also provides significant in-house training.  The skills learned are valuable 
both on and off duty. 
 
Please join us now!  Serving Harding Township as a First Aid Squad member is an infinitely 
rewarding way to connect with your community and help those in critical need. 
 
Contact: 

 Lotte Newlin 862-812-9997  

 Larry Weppler 917-838-3332  

 George Barry 646-361-5528 
Or email us at this address: JoinUs@NVVFD.org  
 
We are “Neighbors helping neighbors.” 
 
CENTER OF MUSICAL EXCELLENCE 
The exciting new season of CME’s Music Made Here! begins with TANGO, Latin Love, on 
Saturday, February 8 at 5 p.m. Featuring two Argentinean musicians and Latin Grammy 
winners Pedro Giraudo on bass and Rudolfo Zanetti on bandoleon with Min Kwon on piano and 
introducing new CME Young Artist Harriet Langley on violin. At the Presbyterian Church on the 
Green in Morristown. CME welcomes Dr. Matthew Webb, Director of Music at PCM and a first-
class organist, pianist, and choral conductor, as the new Co-Artistic Director with Min Kwon of 
the 2020 series. On February 14 at 5 p.m., Min Kwon and CME artists will also  star at a 
special Valentine’s Day concert, Music for the Heart, at the Morristown Medical Center, 
sponsored by the Women’s Association. Consult cmemusic.org. 
 
FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
Don’t miss the Sunday Speaker Series on February 9 at 11:15 a.m. when New Vernon’s own 
Frank Pollaro relates the fascinating saga of how a 12

th
 century Italian mathematician 

inspired a 21
st
 century piano. Pollaro, President and CEO of Pollaro Custom Furniture in 

Hillside, will discuss his journey through the design and construction of this unique 
instrument, commissioned by Steinway & Sons.  Requiring over 6,000 hours to complete, the 
Fibonacci was crafted from six different trees, inlaid in a complex and visually stunning 
pattern.  An unusual topic that promises to delight! 
Are you at home with little ones? Are you looking for a place to connect with other parents 
and caregivers? Join the fun at Toddler Time, a play group for children under five, on 
Wednesday mornings from 9:30 until 11:30. Free to all, and no church affiliation is 
required. 

mailto:JoinUs@NVVFD.org


 
THE KEMMERER LIBRARY 
Operating Hours: Monday-Friday: 10 a.m. – 5 p.m. 

Saturday: 10 a.m. – 1 p.m. 
Sunday: Closed 

Please note that the Library will be closed on Monday, February 17 for President’s Day.  
 
If you would like to add your email address to the Library notifications of programs, please 
send an email to desk@hardinglibrary.org. 
 
Unless otherwise noted, we ask that you register for our programs in advance. Sign-up, on our 
website (www.hardinglibrary.org) or at the library desk, in person, or by phone 973-267-2665. 
 
Children’s Programs: 
 
Toddler Story Hour, Tuesdays, 10:15 a.m. 
Pre-school age kids and their caregivers are invited to drop in each week for stories, songs, 
movement, and a simple craft with Miss Kryssi and Miss Casey. 
 
Wee Yogis, Tuesdays, February 4, 11, 18, and 25, 2:00 p.m. 
A fun, playful yoga class for children age 3-5 with qualified instructor Miss Whitney. Children 
will develop a mind-body connection, release stress, gain confidence and learn to express 
themselves through yoga, mindfulness, music, and interactive play. Registration required 
please, with $20 per child (for 4 classes), payable at first class. 
 
Bookworms Book Club, Sunday, February 9, 3:00 p.m. 
Calling all bookworms age 10-12! Join our cozy club to discuss ‘Absolutely Truly’ (A Pumpkin 
Falls Mystery) by Heather Vogel Frederick, and enjoy hot cocoa and snacks in front of the 
fire.   
 
Valentine Crafternoon, ‘Hershey Kiss Animals’, Monday, February 10, 3:45 p.m.  
School-age kids, join us to make the cutest candy creatures to gift to your loved ones. 
Registration requested, please. 
 
Adult Programs: 
 
Monthly Movie Matinee, ‘Judy’, Wednesday, February 12, 2:00 p.m. 
A portrayal of Judy Garland hustling in ‘Swinging London’ in late 1968 and early 1969, after 
successfully securing an engagement in ‘Talk of the Town’. Behind the scenes, her 
tumultuous life continues, battling with her manager and her ex-husband. Oscar nominated 
Renee Zellweger stars as Judy Garland. Movie snacks available. Registration not required. 
 

mailto:desk@hardinglibrary.org
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Monthly Blood Pressure Clinic, Thursday, February 13, 11:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
Come by to have your blood pressure checked by Public Health Nurse, Kathy Basile. No need 
to register. 
 
Adult Book Group, Tuesday, February 18, 1:30 p.m. 
Drop in to join the book group’s discussion of ‘The Art of Racing in the Rain’ by Garth Stein. 
All welcome! 
 
KonMari Workshop, Wednesday, February 19, 2:00 p.m. (Snow Date February 26). 
Learn the celebrated Japanese art of decluttering and organizing developed by Marie Kondo. 
Hear about the KonMari principles and be guided through different methods; learn how to get 
started with tidying, and how to maintain momentum; hear real life examples and learn how 
to overcome common tidying challenges! Registration requested, please. 
 
Song and Dance of the Roaring Twenties with Ukulele Christine, Monday, February 24, 2:00 
p.m. 
It’s the Twenties once again and ain’t we got fun! Christine DeLeon will discuss American 
culture and musical icons of the 1920s and make you smile with performances of treasured 
songs and the popular dance “The Charleston”. Registration requested, please. 
 
Tax Planning Through Four Stages of Retirement, March 12 and 18, 6:30 - 8:00 p.m. 
Retirement education presented by 1792 Wealth Advisors (choice of two evenings). Please see 
library website (www.hardinglibrary.org) for details and registration. 
 
Weekly Activities: 
Gentle Yoga, Mondays (with M.J.) and Thursdays (with Susan), both at 10:30 a.m. Our very 
popular classes continue. $10 suggested donation per class, please.  
 
Mah Jongg Club, Thursdays, 12:00 p.m. 
Social play. All levels welcome.   
 
Card Club, Fridays, 10:00 a.m. 
Canasta, Shanghai Rummy and more! Social play. All levels welcome. 
 
FRIENDS OF THE KEMMERER LIBRARY 
Local Art Display 
The Friends of Kemmerer Library are excited to announce that the works of local artists will 
be on display on the first floor of the Library!  The art will be displayed throughout the year 
and will be for sale.  
Currently on display are: 

 Watercolors and oils by William Graf depicting East Coast scenes.   

 Woodworking talents of Craig Newton, including beautiful jewelry boxes, pen/pencil 

http://www.hardinglibrary.org/


holders, banks and much more in different varieties of wood. 

 Ofrat Gilady-Sten pottery. 
Please visit the Kemmerer Library to see these unique works of art. 
 
Christmas Tree Pick Up 
We extend our thanks to those who participated in the Christmas Tree Pick Up and would like 
to remind everyone that since the Friends is a 501 (c) (3), the full amount paid is tax 
deductible. We picked up the most trees since we started four years ago! 
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP CIVIC ASSOCIATION: 
Thumbnail & Website News and Announcements 
If you have a submission for the March 2020 Thumbnail please email to: htca@mail.com by 
Friday, February 21

th
 , 2020. MS Word is the preferred format, thank you! 

Current and past issues of the Thumbnail, as well as the Directory are available on our 
Website: www.HardingCivic.org. Send questions or comments about Thumbnail to editor to: 
HTCA@mail.com or PO Box 72 New Vernon, NJ 07976 
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP RECYCLING  
February 1

st
, 15

th
, 29

th
       March 14

th
, 28

th
  

April 11
th

, 25
th

        May 9
th

, 23
rd

  
Hours of Operation: 

Wednesdays:     7 am – Noon (7– 9am self service) 

Every other Saturday:    9 am – noon (see schedule dates) 

Commingled Recyclables: Consists of all aluminum and tin cans, glass bottles, all plastic 
bottles and containers with the Recycling symbol, and #1, 2, 4, 5 & 7. Try to crush plastic 
bottle to conserve space. Please remember no plastic or paper bags. 
Commingled Mixed Fiber: Recycling: consists of all paper, cardboard, newspaper, office 
paper, magazines, and books. Please put loose or shredded paper in paper bag. Please flatten 
all boxes or fill with other paper products. 
Other Accepted Items: Batteries; automotive (car) and household (rechargeable accepted); 
Automotive and light truck tires, (on or off rim), Propane tanks (BBQ size only) and 
fluorescent bulbs (tube and compact). 
E-Waste items accepted: Computers, monitors, laptops and televisions cannot be put into 
household trash. However, all E-waste items including printers, copiers, fax machines and all 
computer peripherals can be brought to the Harding DPW recycling center at the regular 
hours of operation.  
Recycling Questions: Please contact Tracy Toribio at Harding Department: 973 267 2448, 
Mon- Fri 8:30 am to 3 pm. 
 

mailto:htca@mail.com
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DATES TO REMEMBER    Meetings as noted  Time 
Environmental Commission   1

st
 Wednesday   7:30 PM 

Seniors: Christ the King Church 2
nd

 & 4
th

 Thursday  11:00AM 
Planning Board    4

th
 Monday   7:30 PM 

Historical Preservation Committee 1
st
 Thursday   7:30 PM 

Board of Health    2
nd

 Thursday   7:30 PM 
Board of Education    1st & 3rd Monday  7:00 PM 
Board of Adjustment    3

rd
 Thursday   7:30 PM 

Township Committee Executive 2
nd

 Monday   7:30 PM 
Township Committee Public  2

nd
 Monday   7:30 PM 

Harding Open Space    2
nd

 Wednesday   7:30 PM 
Harding TWP Civic Association  2

nd
 Tuesday   7:30 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


